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THE CHAIR:

The bill is adopted.

Senator Looney.
SENATOR LOONEY:

Yes, Madam President. Thank you very much. If
the Clerk would return to the call of the cglendar of
the bills previously marked beginning calendar page
eight, Calendar 272. |
THE CHAIR:

Thank you, .Senator.

Mr. Clerk.

THE CLERK:
Calendar page eight, Calendar number 272, file

numbér 382, substitute for Senate Bill 199, An ACT

CONCERNING "THE STATE PLAN OF CONSERVATION AND
DEVELOPMENT, favorable report by the Committee on
Planning and Development.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Coleﬁén.
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President. And might I say it's
a delight to see you at the dais.

I move acceptance of the joint committee’s

favorable report and passage of the bill.
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THE CHAIR:

A motion on gdoption. Will you speak further?
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Yes, Madam President.

This bill seeks to do primarily three things.
First, it extends the deadline for the revision of £he
five year plan of conservation and development, the
State plan. It extends that deadline from March 1,
2011 to March 1, 2012.

And in extending the deadline for the revision it
also resets the schedule for events that occur and
must occur in connection with the process for the
development of the plan. Secondly, under the bill OPM
must develop a new process called cross-—acceptance
which is modeled on the State of New Jersey’s Planning
Commission’s 2004 cross-acceptance manual and is
designed to facilitate consistency between. local,
regional, and State plans of conservation and
development in Connecticut.

And finall&, under the bill State agencies are
required to review proposed construction applications
for compliance with smar£ growth principles. I urge
"passage of the bill, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:

001939
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Thank you, Senator.

Will you remark on this bill?

Senator Fasano.

SENATOR FASANO:

Thank you, Madam President. I agree with Senator
Coleman that we should pass this bill and for the
reasons he stated however I would like to add a‘few
more of my own. One reason why I like passing this
bill because it stops the State from doing something
and that’s always a good thing. The State plan of
conservation and development has caused nothing but
ﬁroblems in every single one of our senatorial
districts.

Undoubtedly, without question in your district,
your district is not in compliance with the State plan
of conservétion and developmént. I don’'t believe
there is a district in the State of Connecticut that
has not run afoul of the plan. And I would suggest
that close ta 80 percent don’t even know they run
afoul of the plan. And 80 percent therefore don’t
know that they’re not entitled to certain monies and
certain monies are at risk.

We adopted this plan and it’s-only when a

particular area gets developed_tﬁat we look at the
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plan and determine whether or not there’s compliance
and say oops, there isn’t. This risk is great. And
we don’t make enough changes so we have something
called a conpinuing committee on planning and
development or some long title close to that. And we
sit there _as mini ZBAs, zoning board of appeals, and
hear these liftle concerns of developments that don’t
fit in this master plan.

And this master plan’s done at the 100,000 foot
level and the real people, mgnicipalities looking for
developments, changing plans, are done at'ground
level. And they’re, a lot of times, ships that pass
in thé night. So if we; by delaying this plan we’re
really doing ourselvés a favor because we’ve got to
get our act together.

We have to get our act together. I do a lot of
zoning. Consisténcy is important but to me it’s got
to start at the State lével. We have three different
groups. You have your local planning and development.
You have your regional planning and development and
you have the State plan and development. And it’s
like three cats in a room and asking them to get
together. They all go different directions for .

different reasons. Without, they talk to each other
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but just pass by each other. This has caused nothing
byt problems now and in the future.

And we“have to.decide now policy wise in this
chamber and-the one-downstairs, are we going to start
'from tﬂe State-Pién of Conservation and Development,
to State government, big brother, and look down and
tell everybody how we’re going to zone. Or are we
going to start at ground level look up and come up
with a governmeﬁt structure? That’s two totally
different philosophies of zoning in Connecticut..
Right now we do both.

Local planning-ahd zoning and their own fiefdom
decide théy want to go one way and the State says
that’s fine but if_you want money, we’re coming the
other way. Tha;'s the clash. That;s where the
continuing planning and~developmént committee comes in
and tries to deciphér what plan is better than the
next. |

And ali3§e did was confuse people. And we sit
there with OPM saying yeé thiSziS'gOod or no- this
isn’t éood. Local legislator saying maybe the
opposife. Local towns saying thé‘opppsite; We got to
pick_the.winner and the losers. And it just doesn’t

work. It doesn’t make any-sense. So by stopping what
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we’'re doing and taking a deep breath especially when
administrations are going to change and philosophies
may change with it is a good thing. But when we
restart the gngine and restart that clock we have to
be cognizanf that this plan doesn’t work as it is
today.

I will tell you Town of North Branford is in an
area that is deemed conservation and development. I
will tell you,,I}m sorry, North Branford. Nérth Haven
has an area that’s deemed, where Pratt and Whitney is
and that’s deemed conservation and development. You
couldn’t ggt further from the truth of either one of
those two.

And I caﬁ go on and on and on and on and on. §So
the pointlis this is a good respite. But when we
restart the engine we should make sure we have the
policy fight. We- should make sure we do it right and
make sure everybody’s on the same page. That’s the
only way you’re going to get a better State of
Connecticut. Thank YOu, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
Thank you, Senator.
Will you remark further?

Senator Coleman.

001943
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SENATOR COLEMAN:

Madam President, let me just very briefly say
that Senator Fasano has expressed the same
frustrations that he’s expressed here on the floor of
the Senate in the Planning and Development Committee’s
meetings as well as in the meetings of the continuing
committee on conservation, on the State Plan'of
Conservation and Development. And we appreciate not
only his expertise and his input into these kinds of
issues.

And other members of those Committees have
expressed the same types of frustrations. That’s
primarily the reason that this bill is before us
today. I again, urge its passage. And I wiil note
that in the Planning and Development Committee it
received unanimous support and for that reason, Madam

President, I'm going to move that this item be placed

on the consent calendar if there is no further comment

on the bill.

THE CHAIR:

If there are no objections.
SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madam President.

THE CHAIR:
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Senator.
You object, Senator? Okay. Thank you.

If there is no objection it shall be placed on

the consent calendar.

THE CLERK:
Calendér.page 27.
THE CHAIR:
Mr. Clerk.
THE CLERK:
Calendar-page 27, Calendar number 150, file

number 200,£§enate Bill number 301, AN ACT CONCERNING

THE SMALL TOWN_ECONOMIC ASSISTANCE PROGRAM, favorable
report of Committees on Planning and Development,
Commerce, Export, aﬁd Finance, Revenue and Bonding.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Coleman.

SENATOR COLEMAN:

Thank you, Madém President. I move acceptance of
the joint committee’s fgvofable.report and passage of
the bill.

THE CHAIR:
Will you remafk further?

SENATOR COLEMAN:
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. i Immediate roll call has been ordered in the

Senate on the consent calendar. Will all Senators
please return to the chamber. Immediate roll call has
been ordered in the Senate on the second consent
calendar. Will all Senators please return to the-
chamber.

Mr. Preéident, those items placed on the second
consent calendar begin on calendar page four, Calendar

number 116, Senate.Bill number 60, calendar page five,

Calendar 168, substitute for Senate Bill 361, calendar

page eight, Calendar 272, substitute for Senate Bill

199, calendar page 16, Calendar number 459, Senate

Bill 5351, calendar page 23, Calendar number 58,

Senatée Bill 354, Calendar number 76, substitute for

Senate Bill 246, calendar page 24, Calendar number 91,

substitute for Senate Bill 259, calendar page 26,

Calendar 133, éubstitute for Senate Bill 54, calendar

page 27, Calendar 135, substitute for Senate Bill

number 59, Calendar 150, Senate Bill 301, calendar
page 2?9, correction, calendar page 31, Calendar number

207, substitute for Senate Bill 383 and calendar page

40, Calendar number 417, substitute for House Bill

5282. Mr. President, that completes those items

. placed on the second consent calendar.
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THE CHAIR:
Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

The machine will be open.

THE CLERK:

The Senate is voting on roll call on the second

consent calendar. Will all Senators please return to

the chamber. The Senate is now voting by roll call on
the second consent calendar. Will all Senators please

return to the chamber.

THE CHAIR:

Senator Boucher.

Have all -Senators.voted? Have all Senators
voted? If all Sena£ors have voted, please check the
machine and make sufe your vote is accurately '
éecorded. If all_Senators have voted, Mr. Clerk,
please announce the tally.

THE CLERK:

The motion’s on adoption of consent calendar

number two.
Total number Voting 33
Those votiné Yea 33
Those voting Nay 0
Those absent and not voting 3
THE CHAIR:
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The second consent calendar passes.

Senator Looney.
SENATOR LOONEY:

Thank you, Mr. President. Mr. President, that
concludes our business for today. I will yield the
floor to members for purposes of announcements of
committee meetings or for other purposes.

THE CHAIR:
. Thank you, Senator Looney.

Are there any members?

Senator McKinney.

SENATOR McKINNEY:

Thank you, Mr. President. I rise for purposes of

a record notation.
THE CHAIR:

Please proceed, Sir.
SENATOR McKINNEY:

Thank you, Mr. President. Should the reco?d note
that Senator Debicella missed some votes today and was
out on other leéislative business.

THE CHAIR:
Thank you, Senator McKinney.
Any other points of personal privilege or

announcements?
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Without objection, so ordered.

SENATOR LOONEY:

"Thank you, Mr. President.

Continuihg, calendar page 34, Calendar 191, Senate

Bill 407, Mr. Presidént,=move'to place this item on the

consent calendar.

THE CHAIR:

Without objection, so ordered.

SENATOR LOONEY:

Thank you, Mr. President.

And finally, calendar pagé 34, Calendar 272, Senate

Bill 199, Mr. President, move to place that item on the

consent calendar.

THE CHAIR?

Without objection, so ordered.

SENATOR LOONEY:

Thankiyod, Mr. President.

Mr.-President! if the Clerk would call the consent
calendar at this time.
THE CHAIR: |

Mr. Clerk, would you please call the consent
calendér-and also make your aﬁnouncement that the Chair

has ordered.
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Calendar page 34, Calendar 149, Senate Bill 244;

Calendar 191, Substitute for Senate Bill 405, 407; and

Calendar_272, Substitute for Senate Biil 199.
Mr. President, that completes the item§ placed on
the firs£ conseht-célendar.
THE CHAIR:
The machine, is opened.
THE CLERK:
| The Senate'is'voting by roll on.the consent
calendar. Will all Senators please return to the

chamber. Immediate roll call haé been ordered in the

003945

Senate on the consent calendar. Will all Senators please

return to the chamber.

THE CHAIR:

Will Senators please check the board to make certain

that your vote'hasfbeen appropriately recorded? TIf all

Senatp;é have:voted,and all.votes are properly recorded,

the machine will be locKed.
Woulalfhe Clerk please announce the tally?
THE CLERK:
Motion's on adoption Consent Calendar Number 1.
Total Number Voting 35
Those Voting Yea ' 35

Those Voting Nay 0
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Those absent and not voting 1
THE CHAIR:

Consent Calendar 1 is passed.

Senator'Lodney.
SENATOR LOONEY:
Thank you, Mr..President.
Mr: President, woﬁld move for immediate transmittal

to the House of Representatives of all items on the

_'cpnsenﬁlcalendar requiring additional action by the

House.

THE CHAIRY
Métion before the chamber is immediate transmittal.
Is there objection? Is there objection? Seeing none, so
ordered;
SENATOR LOONEY:
Thank.you,;Mr. President.
If_we-might stand at eése.fbr just a.mémentf
THE éHAIR:
| Chaﬁber may stand at ease.

(Chamber at ease.)

THE CHAIR:

Would the Senate please come to order?

Senator Looney.

- SENATOR LOONEY:
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‘The bill passes.

Will the Clerk please call Calendar Number 459.

THE CLERK:

On page 20, Calendar 459, Substitute for Senate

Bill Number 199, AN ACT CONCERNING THE STATE PLAN OF

CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT, favorable report of the

Committee on Planning and Development.

' DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Reﬁresentative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

‘Good afternoon, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: -,

Good afternoon.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Good to see you up there today.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Thank you.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Mr. Speaker, I move acceptance of the joint
committee's favorable report and passage of the bill.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

The question is acceptance of the joint
committee's favorable report and passage of the bill.

Representative Sharkey, you have the floor.
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REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, I'm sure the chamber remembers that
last year this Chamber and the upper Chamber and the
Governor ﬁadg the concept of smart growth of the law
of the land.: ihe way we did that is through what is
now known as delic Act 09-230, which requires that

smart growth be incorporated into our state land

~conservation and development.

In the course of our smart growth discussions,
however, one of the things that came up fairly
qonsistently was the issue of how do wé do the state
plan of C.and D such that we incorporate local input
into the plan and not have to be just a state plan
that's imposed on our local communities. So what we
did in Public Act 09-230 was to call upon the
continuing committee on the state plan of C and D to
étudy this issue and come back with recommendations to
this assembly as to how best to try to incorporate
that bottom—up as well as topédownlapproach, if you
will.

The continuing committee completed its work
earlier this year and has recommended that the Office

of Policy and Management incorporate a concept that's

004292
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already been in place in New Jersey, known as cross
acceptance. And it's a concept where —-- that involves
gaining and gathering input from local communities

as -- in terms of the development of the state plan of
conservation and develqpmeﬁt, as well as having it
also coming from the state -- from the state down. So
we're developing.both a methodology, where the-lOCal
communifies approve, if you will, what's happening at
the state, and the state then also approves what's
happening at the -local level.

This is a key'problem that we, I think,
recognized over the years in the development of our -
state plan. Sometimes, very often, in fact, we have
ihconsistencies between whaf'the state plan calls for
and what's actually happening on the ground at the
local level. This is particularly true with the
locational guide hap that accompanies the state plan,
where we have a'mép that shows what should be
happening and what our development priorities are at
the local leGe; that isldictated by a state -- someone
in the state-level, either DEP or at OPM, but it
doesn't reflect at all what's actually happening at
the -- the local. This bill seeks to address that.

What this bill will do is call upon OPM to
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develop a methodology for the state plan of C and D
that incorporates the New Jersey model of cross
acceptance. It extends the deadline for the
completion of the state_plaﬂ of C and D to 2012 and
also allows loCa}ities that have a local plan of C and
D that is due-in the next couple of years and extends
that out until_the state plan is completed. The

final —; tﬁ;sfbill also calls for the notion of smart
growth to be cquidered by various state agencies when
developing their grant programs.

" ‘This is .a good bill. I think it has bipartisan .

-support, Mr. Speaker. It's the next step .in the

development of our smart growth initiative around the o
state and. I urge the Chamber’s support. -Thank_you,
Mr . Spéaker. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Thank you, sir.

Representative Aman.
REP. AMAN (14th):

Thank you;tMr, Speaker.

I agree that this is a bill that the House should
pass and that we should go forward on. It is one that
has a very large imbact on the state in the long

way -- run. And, therefore, I will be asking a series
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of.questions to establish very clearly what the
legislative intent is. However, as the Chairman did
say, I am supporting the bill. I think it is-
something that we should go ahead and do.

- For the purpdse of the chamber's discussion, I
Qould request.that the.propqnent-of the bill go a
little bit farthér.on the importance of the state plan
of conservation and development, especially in regards
to the'tybe of funding that a community may not get if
they're ﬁot following the state plan of conservation
and devélopmeht. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: -

Representative Sharkey. Sl

REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Weil, as the gentleman is aware, because he's
been very active on these issues, énd I commend him
for his ‘leadership in working with me and other
ﬁembers of thé continuing committee, as well as on the

Planning and Development Committee, the state plan of

C and D actually dictates many of the state grants

that we offer to cities and towns, because if a
locality is not in compliance with the state plan of C

and D, they can be deprived of any, in theory, any

004295
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type of state funding that is discretionary.

The one, in particular, phat adds some particular
teeth to a lot of our local communities is the Clean
Water Act. Many towns that want to utilize the Clean
Water Act for ‘'extending sewer lines or doing sewer
upgfades can place their.—— their funding at risk if
théir overall 'local plan of C and D is not consistent
with the state plan. That's a judgment that is made
at the state level. And one of the things that this
bill tries to do is set a system in place that
prevents the kind of misunderstandinds.and the
misappréhension,that occurs between $tate and local in
ﬁterms of making sure that'they are both in compliaﬁce
both at the local level and the state. Through you,
Mr. Speaker.

'DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
- Representative Aman.
REP. AMAN (1l4th):

Yes. And_in Yegards -- as there are discussions
and funding questions that are asked, I believe it's
OPM through the Governor's office that has the major
role in that, and yet, we regularly hear from other
state agencies where the conflicts come in.

I was wondering if the chairman could discuss
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briefly the role of the OPM, DEP and the rest of the
alphabet agencies.that get involved with running state
grants as to how they relate with the plan of
development.. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPéAKER:O'éONNOR;

Chairman Sharkey.
" REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Thank you,‘M;. Speaker.

Through you, we;l, the interpretation of local
compliance with the state plan is not only housed with
the Office af Policy and Management, but actually is a
judgmént call that occurs with all the various state
agencies-that are involved in things at thé local
level. DEP is probably the best example of that, but
DECD and others are also involved in this arena. And
ofteﬂtimes,-itﬁs an interpretation that may occur
within the Department of Environmental Protection that
deterﬁines wheihér or not a community is in
compliance. This oftentimes occurs with regard to
development decisions and whether or not a local sewer
-extension,'for-example, is in compliance with the
. state plan of C and D. And sometimes we have agencies
in conflict with each other or developing different

opinions about what complies and what doesn't.
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So each one of these agencies, to the extent that
they.ﬁave discretionary funds to give out to our
municipalities, in.efféct, has a say iﬁ whepher that
community is aétﬁally in compliance with the state
plan.and that is, oftentimes, in'thét interpretation
where pfpblems ocdurl Thr§ugh you, Mr. Speakér.
DEPUTY SéEAKER O'CONNOR: . | _ !

Represéﬁtaéivé Aman. |
REP. AMAN (14th):

The Continﬁing Cémmittee on the State Plan of
Conservation.and Development does handle regularly,
probably in thellast year a half a dozenltimes,
diSputeé betﬁeen vdrious towns or betwgen_towns and =
various governmeﬁt agenciés. In many ways, we operate
similar to your ;oning_bqard of appeals in your local
fo&n of_trying to get the information and coming up
with-a ruling as-to whether a' town or:a-develqpment
project-is in compliance with the plan or if we have.
to waive conditions or change the plan to meet the
needs ot rule that the development cannot go forwérd
the way it was decided.

I think this is a cumbersome process. It makes
life, I think, very difficult for the agencies, for

thé municipalities, and also for the developers. And
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I'm hoping that the new plan, as it's being developed,
will streamline the process and make the rules a
little clearer and a little bit easier for everybody
to continue to use. |

We talked at length in the committee about the
problem of bottom-up/top-down. Should the state have
169 communities deciding, each one loCally; in a |
.Vacuum how they should develop, versus éne bureaucrat
sitting in Hartford saying, this is the way the entire
state should Qevelop.

The state.plan of developmént, the way we're
prying to have it redone is to try to take those two
‘extreme positions; blend them together and come up=
with, again, something that is a statewide plan. But
the local_communities have- a very large impact and
influence'gn-it, since, in my belief, that they know
what is best for their-own.town. And unless it is
doing something that very much hinders the state, my
own personal feeling is that they should be allowed to
'continué to do it. We're not alone in facing this
type of a problem. Recently, I think New Jerséy spent
a considerable amount of time doing it. And rather
than start from scratch, we are going ahead and |

putting.in this bill that, as they develop a new plan,
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they are to use the cross acceptance manual approved
by the state of New.&ersey.

And I do have some questions regarding that,
again, to set the legislative intent as to what this
manual is. And so I would ask the chairmanltojplease
explain what this manual does, if he can even get an
idea of how it was put together, and how hard it was
for the state of New Jersey to come up with this

manual. - Through you, Mr. Speaker.

- DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. shARKﬁY (88th): .

Through you, Mr. Speaker, well, this was a long
process that the state of New Jersey used to develop
this particular manual and process, but it was borne

of the same kinds of complaints and concerns that were

" raised -- that are being raised right now in

Connecticut. Essentially, what happens is the state
agency, the equivélent of, in our case, OPM, produces
a preliminary plan which then disseminates out to the
various communities around the state of New Jersey.
It.is -- and in New Jersey, what happens is that
the county government actually-plays a key role in

reviewing and seeking input from their local towns
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about whether or not the state plan, as proposed, is
in conformance with their idea of what 'is actuaily
happening on the ground. i

Those regional entities actually then make
recommendations back to the state for potential
revisions to the state plan. A reyised set of plans
go out. Thefé‘é a public hearing process that takes
place as a result of that and that, ultimately, the
state plan'is_gdopted fpllowing'that process. So what
this process ensures is that local communities are not
being shut out of the process of the development of
the larger state plan, and that, in fact, there 1is -
input happening at the local level.

Again, what happens in our case here in
Conhecticﬁt, oftentimes, is we do it-plan%ed from the
10, 000-foot level. We adopt a map of where we think
plans, you kgow, development should occur, should not
occur. Weljust had an application that was before ﬁs

earlier this year in which a plan of conservation --
our state plan.aqtuaily prevented or called a
conservation area the entire -- more or less the

entire town of Wallingford and little did the map
reflect that_all of the téwn:of Wallingford had sewers

.in it, which would have allowed for other types of
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development to occur, in theory.

So those kinds of mistakes, if you will, that
occur in the development of a state plan .of
conservation and development are eliminated by having
the towﬂs participate.in the development of the plan
right from_the beginning. They then approved,
essentially, wﬁat the %tate is offering and then, at
that point, aftef_thét state plan is adopted, then the
local plans are developed in accordance with the state
. plan. And, in.theory, this is all happening in
harmony so thatreveryone-Uhderstands what we're
talking about, local communities have.mofe input, and
the state getsvtd keep -- maintain a the big picture
approach to ﬂow we want thg state to develop. Through
you, Mr. Speaker |
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Repfésentative Aman,

REP. AMAN . (14th):

Thé chairman-spoke about the complications of
ldoing the plan and trying to jet the local input and
the staté ipput and then to try to get them aligned.
And for you -- representatives thinking of your own
town -- and .this is a real case that ‘we have —- is the

Water Pollution Control Authority has one idea of
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where sewers should go, where expansion should go, the
Planﬁiné Depertment, Planning Commission in a town has
a different idea, the Zoning Commission has a third
idea and the Economic Development-Commission may have
a fourth idea within a very small area about how
development can come. I think the most extreme I
heard on that was when I was talking te the one set of
towns thet.had apprOved their town plan of development
and the answer I get was, yeah, that was the approved
.plan,;but after.November it's going to be ehanged
again.

- And so there is I don't think anything that is
,ﬁereﬂhdtly discussed other than maybe the school
system in a fown than how it is going to have its land
and available resources developed. So it does lead to
a very complicated system of separate interest groups
ef people haviﬁg different views on how things are
going, which kind of leads me into-the next question I
have.

When we are finally going to come up with the
state plan of development as to how we are going to
handle and who is going to handle when we're going to
have the inevitable disputes between, ma&be, even

parts of a municipality and the state or an entire
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municipality and the state, as to what area is going
to be developed and which area is going to be
protected, and so my question to the proponent is how
is it envisioned that these gquestions of disputes are
going to be handled in the development of the plan?
Through you, Mr. Speaker. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

RepreSentative_Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm not sure that we
"know that quite yet, because what fhi§'bill calls for
is for OPM to actually produce the plan for the.
development of the plan, if you will. So we-are
asking OPM to tell us what they think is the best
process for the-development of the plan along the
lines.of the New Jersey modei that the good gentleman
and I have been discussing;

So I imagine that what will come out of that is
that we'll continue to have the Continuing Committee
on the State Plan of C and D as a sort of a zoning
board of appeals, if you will, or analogous to that,
for determining disputes between, you know, competing
agencies or towns in the state. But I think we'll

actually have to utilize that system a lot less if
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everybody is in agreement right from the beginning as
to what the plan is and how they will comply with it.
Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Aman.
REP. AMAN (14th):

Yes. The bill does call for OPM at some poiﬁt
near the end of the process when there is a dispute
that's not resolved -- is to issue a written statement
specifying the areQS'of'agreement and disagreement and
areas requiring modification by both parties to the
regulation. By.having them put it in writing, I hope
that some of the problems of he said/she said,
emotional ideas of, but they don't want us to do this,
or that will be diminished, because we will have it in
writing, and'hopefuliy-fairly, precisely, this is the
area of conflict, this is the-areas we agree. And so
future di;cussions will be limited more to the areas
of particular parts of.the_plan, rather than redoing
the whole plan again.

The -- near the end of the bill there are areas
taiking about the delay in -- I'm trying to process.
I'm looking at areas 136 through 139 and then, again,

its lines 146 through 151. And the 136 to 139 talks
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about delaying the project -- o6r the plan that the

municipalities have till June 30, 2013. And from my
reading of £hat; I-wéuld just like for legislative
intent, while the plan can be delayed implementation
of it in a towﬁ until June 30th, it's my understanding
frdm reading tﬁisi on July 1st, however, they're going
to Have to have a'blan in place,'whidh_means that
they're going.to have to be working on it.right
fhrdugh.thaﬁ_period=6f time. 1t does notimgan thét on |
June 30, 2013, t@g-clock'starts, the town can start
developing its plan. lIs that a correct reading 6f
those lines? Through you, Mr. Speaker. .
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Répresentafive Sharkey.
REP, SHARKEY- (88th):

Through ydu, Mr. Speaker, yes. I think that's a
fair reading of that language.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

,Rgp;esentati&e Aman.
REP. AMAN  (14th) :

Probably more important.to the.towns is the areas
between 146 and 151, where it talks about how towns
.cah continue to receive discretionary funding even if

their plans are not done. And I'm wondering how, if



004307

rgd/mb/gbr - | 62
HOUSE. OF REPRESENTATIVES May 4, 2010

Jat all different from what we're currently doing, of
having to come to the Continuing Committee for
disputes, et éetera,=until that 2014 period of time.
Is there any change, really, from what we're doing or
is this just an extension of the time -- and,
therefore, this is an extension of the time to 2014.
Throuéh you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CbNNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. AMAN (14th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, well until a new plan
is adoptedr the existing current plan will. remain in
effect, as will its interpretation, as will the =
proCeés for challenging the current plan by local
communities. So the current system of utilizing the
continuing committee is a means of éppealing, if you
will, interpretation of the state plan will remain in
effect.

What the sec;ion merely does is say that, to the
extent that a community has not completed a plan of C

and D, ‘that will not -- the delay, until we get a

- state plan in place, will not, in and of itself,

render them out of compliance and, therefore,

ineligible to receive state grants. Through you, Mr.
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Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Rgpresgntativeuﬂman,

REP. AMAN (1l4th):

| The last:parg of the bill talks about the fact
that the new plan of;conservation and development is
going to have Be done wifh smart growth principles.
And again, like.we.have used in the past when talkihg
about smart growth principles, we ta}k about the fact
that the plans have to agree with already part of
smart growth. And that's a growth of us working on
smart growth and realizihg that. there is a variety of
different p;inciples that make up smart growth. -“And
you could have the same project that in one case would

be meeting very well and, in fact, smart growth would

.say this is what we should do. And, yet, the same

development on other parts of the smart growth

guidelines would be saying, this is a terrible project

and we shouldn't do it.

And this bill recognizes that inherent conflict

- sometimes in smart growth principles and gives the

towns and the state the flexibility to meet the
overall goal of smart growth without getting hung up

on the individual details. I thank the proponent of
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the bill for his answers. 1 think he set the

legislative intent very well and I urge my colleagues

to vote in favor of the bill. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Thank you, sir;
Will you remark further?
Representative Sawyer..
REP. SAWYER (55th):’
Thank you, Mr. Speaker., Good_afternéon.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Good afternoon.
REP. SAWYER (55th).
Througﬁ you, dquestions to the proponent of the
bill.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Please proceed, hadam,
REP. SAWYER (55th):

Could you please describe the commission that

oversees the state plan of development and commission,

the makeup of it; who sits on it; how often they meet?

Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Representative Sharkey.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):
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The -- I'm not sure I understood the

gentlewoman's question. Through you, Mr. Speaker, is
she.referrinq-to the entity that develops the plan of
C and D or is shearefér;ing to the continuing
committee thatjintefprets and mediétes the diéputes ih i
terms of the.ipterbretation of the plan. Through-you,
Mr. Speaker. |

DEPUTY SPEAKER,O'GONNQR:

'Madam,-ifJYOu cpdld please restate your-question,
please. |
REP. SAWYER (55th) :

Now .that he said that, I would like him.to
clarify%;he'différencé between the two.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Repfesentative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY : (88th):

Well, through you, Mr. Speaker, in the former
case{-the develépmént of a plan is not done by a
commission. It's done by OPM itself, by staff. So
with regard to the-latter, the Continuiné Committee,
as I think'Representative Aman alluded to it, the
Continuing Committee is a statutory structure that is
-deéiénéd to serve as a mediator, if you will, in

interpreting whether or not a particular development
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is in compliance with the state plan of C and D.

And I'll just give you a little example. It's
made up of the chairs and ranking members of the
Planning and Development Committee, as well as the
Environment Committee and Commerce Committee, as wéll
as other abpointees from leadership in both in House
and Seﬁate;‘

For example, though a development may be proposed
at the local level that the town supports and a local
developer may be looking to produce. However, they're
‘looking to produce it or develop in an area that a

state locational guide map, for example, is calling

a

out as a conservation area, meaning, it's an area
that's not to be developed.

Oftentimes, that designation is there because of
certain soil types that are to be.protected, the lack
of other available infrastructure like sewers and
public water. And, therefore, its development Qould
be detrimental to the environment or t§ some other
natural resource. if thére are facts on the ground
that suggest otherwise, the local government, the town
can apply to OPM for a reconsideration or what's
called an interim change to the state plan of C and D

and the locational guide map to allow that -- to allow
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for a change in the plan and the map so that
developmept can occur and not be deemed out of
compliance with the state plan.

If they;dén't follow that process, in theory,

they could be held up in terms of getting state grants

because they coﬁld be deemed out of compliance if they

went ahead with that development in violation of the
state plan. So that's the role tﬁe-Continuing
Committee plays. We hear the -- the Continuing
Coﬁmittee hears thé evidence presented by the town,
the recommendations ffom the various $tate agencies
and makes a judgment cali as to whether there should
be -a change to the state plan or the locational gqidef
map at that time. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER -O'CONNOR:

Representative Sawyer.

REP. SAWYER (55th):

I thank the gentleman for his answer. I had the

experience of having a town that was very interested

'in doing ‘some development. The development that they

wished to do was surrounding a major state road. That
major state road, the land available, the Economic

Development Commission was very interested in setting

up a development plan around that intersection
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thinking that that would be an excellent way because
the traffic flow.was already easily established. It
was a road that was nowhere near at capacity at that
point and they thoﬁght that would be an excellent
place to do it.

So they moved forward within the town and they

got it all -- everybody was so happy with this plan.

'They had to get it through this like when they had to

get it through zoning. They had it, you know -- it

had done its normal steps and they had brought in a

.number of people who were very interested in that

particuiar'pieCe of landf Then T got the call.

Thinhgs came to a screeching hault when they said, tell
us aboutlthis plan of conservation and development and
this commission that is involved, and so on and so
forth.

Well, I had been in office for about a year and I
had this. very blank stare. I had no clue. And --
because my background is in education, in town,
certainly not their economic development at-the time,
so .we have this little discussion and I ran -- running
around to find out who these people were. And they
had hot met -- they had not met in a long time, as a

matter of fact, this was going to force them to meet,
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and so on and so forth.

So having told you that story and this

experience, and the end to this sad tale is.that they

turned it down. And to this day that particular area
' has not. been developed. -The issue has been whether it

_should:be résidential, whether or not it should be

commercié;.development, and that's still an issue that

-has not been resolved.

So what.we see in this particular bill, as long

as I'm understanding it, is we're going to éay that to

save money, if my uhderstanding is correct, we're

going to put off redoing the plan of éonserVation and -

development. 'We're stepping it back for a year or so.

~We're allowing the towns then also to step back and

not “revisit their ten-year plan, and we're going to
put.off looking at any decision making as to what
should be kept the same o6r what could be changed. Is
that your -- my understanding? Is that correct?
Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY-'(Béth):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, respectfully to the

gentlelady, no. That's not what we're doing actually.
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We are delaying the implementation of a new plan and
allowing towns to hold off until the state completes
its plan. But the purpose of our delaying the
development of our plan is so that we'can introduce a
new methodology of developing the plan that would
avoid the exact situation that the gentlewoman
described.

This is this concept of cross acceptance that the
state of NeW'Jerse§ has adopted, which develops a plan
based upon local inéut at the gfouﬁd level and having
the locals play a role in the development of the plan
At the state level, so that both lpcal and state are
working together to reflect what's actually happening
on the ground. So in order to be able to implement
thié, Qe're delaying the actual day -- deadline for
adoption of our new plan and allowind our towns to do
it.

It's not a cost-savings measure. If's just
' éimply a practical measure to give us a little bit
more time to finish our state plan so that it will
incorporate this new methodology of developing the
plan. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sawyer.
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REP. SAWYER (55th):

I'm so glad he described that because that was
not my understanding at all. So I'm very appreciative
of the background because those are the pieces that
help us in our decision-making process as to how we're
going to vote on this.

But let me extrapolate that out just a little bit
more: 'In yoﬁr unders;andihg of this methodology that
they're lookiﬁg-to put forward, is fhere an equal
weight to the decision process between the towns and
the state or is. there more of an omnipotence on the

state level that they will have the.most power and be

" able to stop the towns? 1Is there an appeal process =

perhaps for the towns that they might be able to have?
Is that what you envision? Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Represent Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Well, the answer is yes. I do envision that.
However, what thi% bill does is empower OPM to tell us

how to best implement this cross—acceptance model.

. S0, as the state of New Jersey has done, by virtue of

the manual that's actually referenced in the bill

itself, there is a whole process by which the state of
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New Jersey develops the plan, presents it to the local
level.and has input from the local level in how that
plan looks from their point of view, from the ground
level.-

S6 the hope is'tﬁat as a result of thét, we will
have mofe input directly from the communities that

will be, ob%iOusly,-directly affected and the plan

will be more reflective of what's actually happening

on the ground. I can't tell you that that doesn't
mean.that the state ultimately -- it's the state's
plan, obvio;sly. So I think at some level, you know,
the state will be the final on this. But the hope is
that by using'this more iterative proéess? we'll get
more ipput from the locals who can essentially accept
what the.state is saying or object to it and have a
right to complain about the way the plan is being
developed through a formal process that will’
ultimately lead to the final plan that everybody
agrees to. If that answers the gentlewoman's
question. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR;:

Representative Sawyer.
REP. SAWYER (55th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. And through you, I

004317
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appreciate thoée answers because that's -- that's very

helpful. I'm going to put this now in fiscal terms
because I=lookéd af the fiscal note. There's no
fiscal impact, whibh_is very nice. Obviously, it
costs to have diﬁ sﬁqp what they're doing, work on
this, coﬁé'ﬁp&wiﬁh'these plans. It takes time away.
from what the?‘re-doing. There's a cost there. So
I'm going fb;tufn“that'back that it's a cost savings.
I'm goinéftoufhen;turn around apd say, when you're
looking at what- the —- it's expeéted for the towns to
do for their_ﬁieﬁe df’this, their participation,
they're not going'ﬁq have to do it just yet. There's
a cost savings to £hat. -

Would you say that. that's a fair description in

these tough economic times people are struggling with -

less staff, less people to do the job. They're trying
to get through with as much as they can, small amounts
of workers.té.do -- now something that is going to
affect the state.qver'the-next ten years. Would you
say that that is a true savings for the state and for
the towns at the time -- for the time being? Through
you, Mr. Speaker. |

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
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REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, yes. I would. I think
it's actually -- I mean not the original -- that's not
really the intent_of'this, but I think thé timing of
this proposal is good because it also, in aadition=to
hopefully_settiﬁg §ur state in the right direction
with regard té-the development of our plan, the.
inCOrporapiSn pf:smart growth principles into that
. plan, and getting more input from the local level,
which is what T think a lot of communities have been
concerned about. It_also'is coming at a time whén a
lot-of.the towns can't really afford to ‘be redoing -
‘their state plan ---=their local plans of C and D, and
this gives them a bit of a financial break.

'It also allows for state agencies, the folks at
OPM in particular, to take-'a little bit more time,

" .too, in how they go aboﬁt doing the development of the
state plan as well. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
6EPUT¥ SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Representative Sawyer.
REP. SAWYER (55th) :

'Mr. Speaker, we have a situation where we have

towns that have a very great interest in how they are

going to move forward on the future development. Each
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piece of devélopment within our towns reflects back on
money, on aesthetics, on the environment and the
quality of life.

Have towns been stopped by this particular group?
Yeg, they have. 1I've had the ‘experience, but I think
it's well-meaning. I think it's -- but I also know
there's frustrati§n of the town's, particularly for
small to&ns thét feel they don't ﬁave the ability to
stand up against the giant of the state. ‘Now, having
put those pieces together and you look at what this
committee has done and in the explanation that I've
just received from‘the.chairman, that they're going to
try and put together a significant change in dialogue, =
that there will be more dialogue. There will be more
interaction, if my understanding is correct, between
the towns, between the state in how they should be
developing. -

I think, Mr. Speaker, that that particular

caﬁtiousness in holding off, which will save some

‘money right now in these tough economic times, but

will allow it to be more thoroughly vetted, more

thoroughly developed with one particular state's
successful model in mind, so we're not necessarily

totally reinventing the wheel. I think it's a smart
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decision financially, but also was very respectful to
the towns, whéther they are very large and in the city
bracket or whether they're very small and in the
country bracket. So I would like to thank the
chairman and the.coﬁmittee for putting this togéther.
Its thoughtfulness. Because I think it is a direction
that assists governmeﬁt on all levels, but also !
communifigs that are trying to move their towns in a
specific direction or maintain it in another
direction. So I want to thank the gentleman for his
time and the énéWers that he gave.
DEPUTY .SPEAKER O'CONNOR: -

Thank you, madam.

Will you_remark? Willzyou remark further?

Representative Chapin.
REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

So questioﬁs through you to the proponent of the
bill, please.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Please proceed sir.

REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I know in the past there's been some -- I know in
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the past there's been some issues regarding the state
plaq of conservation and development as it felates or
maybe is inéonsistent with the lécational guide map.
Could the gentleman tell me if the locational gquide
map is part 6f this cross-acceptance process? Through
zyou,-Mr. Speg%ér.
DEPUTY SPEAKER-b'CdNﬁOR:

Representative ‘Sharkey.
REPi SHARKEX. (88th);

Throhgh you, Mr. Speaker, it potentially could
be. I think,_again, what the bill calls for is for
bPM to.recommend'auprocess for the development of the
new plan of C and£D;ﬁthe question as to whether or not
'éﬂmap woﬁld Ee-included in that, I think we'll be up
to OPM to decidée and recommend to us. As the
gentleman knoﬁs,hthe.lécational guide map.is
oftentimes more -- more problematic and creates more
problems than it my solve. There are those who
believe we should -- I think the term is scrap the
map, beéause it's so inexact that it can't really
reflect everything that's happening on the ground.
But I think that's up to OPM to tell us once they've
.evaluated how best. to incorporate this

cross—acceptance process into our own state of
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Connecticut. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

| Representative Chapin.
REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

And, again, through you, I appreciate the answer
and I -- I think tﬁere are those, both agencies'as
well as individuals, who feelﬂthe locational guide map
is an important component and perhaps it's simply a |
matter of being more of a visual aid_and_more.finite
than some words themselves'in the state plan.

But again, through you, Mr. Speaker, as I'm -
reading the OLR summary -of the bill, it talks about
the-réquiremenf_on'the municipalities to update their
plan -- their plans every ten years. And it says that
the bill relieves t?is obligation for a period between
July 1,.2010_and_June 30, 2013. Can the gentleman
tell me what happens in those cases Qhere plans should
have been updated, but perhaps haven't been updated?
In other words; the ten years have expired prior to
July 1, 2010.

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
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REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, in that particular
scenario, we had already granted those towns an
extension of time last year in our smart growth bill,
which is now Public Act 09-230. Because at that time,
Qe were empowering the continuing committee to make
recommendations to this body as to how best-to go
forward in terms of this question of'bottom-up versus
top-down, as well as how to best implement smart
growth principles.

So those.towns are actually already in a
suspension and I think under this bill they would be
allowed a continued extension of time to complete -

their local plans of C and D for the simple reason

.that we don't -- we won't have a state plan for them

to comply with, and, therefore; it's only fair to let

them -- give them something to work with, rather than
force them to do a plan and then perhaps have to
change it to become compliant with the state plan once

we get ours completed at the state level. Through

- you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Representative Chapin.

REP. CHAPIN (67th):
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Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

And, again, through you, so in a case where a
municipality last updated their plan in 1996 and -- so
they would have been due in 2006. And as I recall,
there really wasn't any penalty for being out of
compliance ﬁntil the law we-paséed, I think, last
year, which involve discretionary funding or the
ineligibility for this discretionary funding. If I
understood the last response correctly, it would seem
that .even in that case, anybody who's plan had -- any
municipalities' whose plan had last been updated even

as long ago as 14 years ago, number. one, wouldn't be

at=risk of losing any discretionary funding and number

two, would also be thrown into the category here where
they really'wouldnﬂt be required to have that update
completé7until, I guess, June 30th of 2013. Is that
correct? Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I think to the extent
that'it town has not -- has their most recent plan of
C and D completed as of 1996, they would have been out

of compliance if they had not completed their plan by
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2006 because we have a ten-year requirement.

So unless they received some kind of extension
for some .other reéson, I think that a town that has
failed to do anything since 1996, you know, I think --
‘frankly, I think #he state is a little hard-pressed
- right now‘téﬁ;e going after towns to get -- enforce
" them to update théin-plan.of.c and D until we gef our
,pian and our §ian for our plan together, if you will.

So I'm not. sure I have an answer to that épecific
scenario becaUSe'és of 19 -- as of 2006; that town
would have alreédy been out of compliance and I
imagine their‘honcompliancé_f— their status as being
noncompliant, in'théory,'would continue in effect.
Practic;Lly Speaking, I'm not sure we shoﬁld ask that
town to update their plan right now because we're
:still in somewhat of a state of flux at the state
level. Thfough you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY sEEAkgR'o*édNﬁOR:

Represenfative Chapin.
REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, M;. Speaker.

And, again, through you, the update of a local
plan can be'both é cumbérsome, as well as a timely

process. My own municipality, I believe, at least a ~
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year and a half ago began that process and to the best

of my know;edge, as of today, they haven't-adopted
or -- an updated plan. I guess I'm concerned as to
what category they fall in.

" Number one,-if they adapt-the'plan sometime
between-tqday'and July 1lst of 2010, or number two, if
they don't adopt it at all, it would seem that perhaps
they woﬁld.be better off'not adopting it, at this
point, and waiting to see the outcome of what
transpires if this bill were to pass. Would the
gentleman corncur with.thaté Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: .

Representative Sharkey=w
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, at the risk of sounding
as thougﬁ,i‘m encouraging noncompliance with these
requirements; I. think the gentleman makes a good
point. I think it's fair that we should be -- we
should not be imposing penalties upon towns that
are -- currently don't have a plan,completed.until_we
get our plan put in place so that they have something
to comply with. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Chapin.

004327



004328

rgd/mb/gbr _ 83
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES May 4, 2010

REP. CHAPIN (67th):

Thank you, Mr. épeaker and I thank the gentleman
for his answers.. I think his last comments really
highlighted a very ke& point here and that's that
we've moved in this direction, where we're starting to
look at penalties for municipalities to be out of
compliance on’ these hpdates, but, at the same time,
every year or every. five year cycle it seems, when the
state is due to have an update we come here and we
extend it. 'It appears'we're'kind of doing the same
thing here today and I just hope the chamber keeps in
mind that penalties on municipalities for doing that
same sort of delay shouldn't be one of our top
priorities in this chamber.

T think the bill before us is a good.bill. I
think it's deserving of support today and I hope my
colleagues will do so. - Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
DEEUTf SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Thank you, sir.

Will you remark further?

RepréSentative Cook.

REP. COOK (65th):
Good-afternoon/-Mr, Speaker. How are you?

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
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Good afternoon.
REP. COOK (65tﬁ):

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment, LCO
Number 4231. I ask that he call it and I receive
permission to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Will the Clerk please call LCO Number 4231, which

will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A."

We'll stand at ease.

(Chamber at ease.)

004329

DEPUTY¥ SPEAKER O'CONNOR: W

Will the House please come back to order.

The amendment is not in the possession of the
house clerk.

Will you remark further?

Representative Mushinsky.
REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. A question to the
proponent, thLOUgh‘you.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Please proceed, madam.

REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):
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Representative Sharkey, if a project is seeking

state funds today and the project is nonconforming on

the locational guide map, today, then OPM can withhold

funds from thé projectfbecause it is not in compliance
with the locational guide map. And the purpose of
that existing'law is to avoid taxpayer spending that
prOmotes sprawl, such as running a éewer line into an
undeveloped area of a town.

Under this bill, if we were to pass it,.can OPM
still withhold funds for nonconformity between now and
20142 Through}you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SBEAKER}é'CONNOR:

Represenﬁafive Sharkey. "
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through“you, Mr. Speaker, yes because the current
plan of éonserVatiOn and-development will remain in
effect until the new plan ié adopted. So tﬁerefore,
lack of compliance with that state plan and the
locational gﬁide'ﬁap would still be considered a
violation that. would be subject to withholding of
fundé. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Mushinsky.

REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):

004330
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One more question, through you, ‘Mr. Speaker, then
would you explain, again, what is the current
discretionary funds that is being -- what is the
prohibition on discretiona:y funds that is being
withdrawn in this bill do? Tﬁere's one stick in this
bill, which is bging removed, and towns will no longer
be held liable. "Could you explain what.that stick is
that's being lifted and when it would apply. Through
you, Mr. Speaker. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Represehtative Sharkey.

-REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'"m not sure I
understand the gentielady's.question. I don't think
there are any sticks that are being-removediéurrently
under this bill. All this bill is doing-is calling on
OPM to complete and recommend a process for the
adoptiop of the next state plan of C and D. And in
the.interim, we are delaying the requirement that the
state plan be adopted by 2011, which is currently the
law and also allowing towns do not have to revise
their local plans of C and D until 2013. So there's
nothing about this biil thét in any way removes a

stick, if you . will, in terms of the requirement that
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towns comply'wiﬁh the plan of C and D as it stands
today. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker --
bEPUTY SPEAKER-Q'CONNOR:

Oh, ReprééentatfvewMushinsky.

REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

'Tﬁrough'you,_according to the legislative review
analysis, the bill disqualifies those that fail to
update their plans from receiving discretionary state
funds ﬁntil they do so, that is prepare their ten year.
plan of conservation "and development. So that means
that there is no londer a penglty; They would be able
to get funds even if their plan is not updated. Is
that correct?

Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, while the OLR report is
referring to the town's obligation to update their
local plans of C-and D by a certain date, what this

bill will do because the state plan is not in effect
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right now'or the new plan is not in effect, as ‘the
previous discussion among the various legislators, who
were asking queétions earlier, because the state plan
is still -- thg new state plan is still somewhat in

flux, we're not going to ask our local towns to adopt

.brand new plans that may be due in this interim period

-begauséwthé_plén that they adopt may be out of

compliance with whét-the state ultimately produces.

Keep in mind, that the state plan of C and D was
supposed to have been produced originally by this
year, by 2010. And we, last year, extended that to
2011 by Public Act 09—230 and now we're extending it a
little bit“further so that we can get a plan together -

so to speak. So we're just simply allowing towns that

have not completed or are due to complete their local

plans, a little extra time to do that until we get our
plan in place. And -- and in this interim period for
they will be declared in default simply because they

haven't completed their plans. Through you, Mr.

- Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Mushinsky.

. REP. MUSHINSKY (85th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker -- thank you.
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Just want to make -- ask one more clarifying

questioﬁ. So if, fo; example, a town adjacent to my
town wanted to expand a sewer line into a rural part
of my town;_and my town objected or vice versa, and
there was an appeal made to OPM to deny fgnds fpr the
extension of this'éewer-liné, OPM could still do thaﬁ
if the fWoltdwns.Qid nof disagree on the policy. Is
that true? fhrough.yéu, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: |

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY _(88§h):

Thrdugh you, Mr. Speaker, yes. That is true

< 'because the current plan of -- as long as that ~

proposal is out of”compliance with the current plan of

C and D -- state plan of C and D, that is still what
is .the law, in effect, right now. So yes, that still

would be subject to review.

' DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Represeptdtive Mushinsky.
REP.. MUSHINSKY (85th):
'Thank you, RepreSenfatiVe Sharkey, for clarifying

that. I now feel much better about this proposal than

I did when I first looked at it now and I rise to

support the bill.
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I have actually tried myself to bring into
conformity'the state'plans and town plans and it has
been a horrendous, thankless and utterly futile task
and the fact that you're willinglto tfy this again,
_Rgpresentative Sharkey, my hat is off to you because
if you can pull this off it's a wonderful thing, but
if New Jersey can do it, well, certainly, Connecticut
can do it, too. So let'é'give it a try.

And I hope you are successful with his merger of
"the plans. It will maké us a stroﬁger state. It will
make us ;eady for the future; It will avoid a lot of
needless fights‘and:arguments that could be dealt with
just by having a consistent, comprehehsiVe plan. So I
hope this works, Representative Sharkey and I will
;upport.the bill;

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Thaﬂk you, - madam. Will you remark further?
Representat;ve HWang.

.. REP., HWANG (134th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I have some questions throuéh you to the
proponent of-the bill.

DEPUTY- SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Please proceed, sir.

004335
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REP. HWANG (134th):

Thank you.

Representative Sharkey, I have a question as it
relates to the cross;acceptance process as it relates
to a £own in my sUrrounding area, Bridgeport, which
has about 137,000;.. Fairfield, about 58,000 people; and
Trumbull, ébouf 35. I'd like to be able to see how he
would reconcile the differences in interest and,
obviously, praé#ices as it relates to each of those
tdwns,.large utrban centers to residential communities
and suburbs.

DEPUTY¢SPEAKER O;CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (.8:8£h) :

Well, through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm not sure that
I'm qualified t§ take oﬁ that responsibility. I'm not
sure that's really the&subject of the bill because
Qhat the bill is doing is simply saying that, as the

State develops its overall plan for conservation and

development, that in the cross-acceptance process, the

three towns that the gentleman is referring to will
have a say in how that plan gets developed.
So it's not necessarily up to us here today in

the chambef or me personally to decide how that will
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——‘how those various interests may intersect or affect
the state plan. That ultimately will be the process
of the development of the next plan going fo;ward and
all this bill does is to empower OPM to develop a
process to make-that happen. Through you, Mr.
Speaker-.
DEPUTY SPEAKER‘O’CONNOR:

Representative Hwang.
REP. HWANG (134th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, when you saylhaving a
say, I think that leads to the question of, who will
reach that consensus as to which party will lead in
the interest of what is a cross-acceptance process? w
Meaning that when you talk about the say of whose
interests shall preside -- proceed over those three
parties. Through you, sir.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

I'm sorry, but Mr. Speaker. The gentleman please
repeat the question.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Represeﬁtative Hwang.

REP. HWANG (134th):
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Through you, sir.

When you 'say, in regards to a say of the cross .
acceptance; my question is which party will have a
lead in initiatiﬁg the process because, as I describe
these three communities, ﬁhey all have very different
focuses, différgn£ priorities. So when you say, the
State and the éPM_office,will have a say, how does
that process go about? Who will take the lead in
that? 1Is it going to be equally weighted among-all
three of those towns? Through you, sir.

DEPPTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey. -

REP= SHARKEY ' (88th): ' =

Well, through you, Mr. Speaker, the idea of the
state plan of C and D is that it's a consensus view of
how the stéte, as a whole, should develop. So this
is -- and it sets priorities for where and where not
to-develop, what areas of the state are appropriate
for éither new or -- new development or redevelopment
and which ones are not.

So to the extent that-there is a -— if any
particular community -- well, I should say the new
process now that is contemplated through this bill .

involves this cross acceptance, where local
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communities can share their opinions with OPM about
th they think their communities should develop._

Now, OPM tries to keep -- and I think regionally
speaking of OPM and the regional planning agencies and
the development of the regional pians try to
incorpér;te and. reflect fhe fact that there may be
differences of opinion, there may be differences, just
inherited differences between the various communities
in our state. |

So in that sense, the plan may reflect or should

be reflecting all of those variations and to the

" extent that any particular community doesn't see their

reality réflected in the plan, they will now have an

opbortUnity to comment and hopefully get changes to

those plans to be more reflective of what is happening

for-thém.on tﬁe_ground.

‘Now, the interre;ationship among the various
towns themselves is not, you know, that's part of the.
plan, that's more of a function of the regional plan

that's developed by the local council of governments

and regional planning agencies. But I think how --

you know, the differences between the communities,

that the gentleman is referring to, really is

something that they individually can reflect back to
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the state and provide input to the state. Through
you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O CONNOR: .

Representative Hwang.
REP. HWANG ('1l34t-h):

.Through you, Mr. Speaker, and when you talk about
that -- and thank you very much for that explanation.
It was very helpful. My concern is when yoﬁ 1ook.at
weighting petwéen those three towns and the
decisiog—makinglprocess, is it -- are there criteria
such as population size, economic or political?

" Through you, Mr. Speaker. -
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: v

'Représentétive Sharkgy.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):'

Well, through you, Mr. Speaker it's -- the
political is not.;o”much a part of this. The plan --
the state plan C and D is designed to reflect the land
uses and land conditions, the natural resource
conditions on the ground. And is -- it designates
certain areas of the state in certain ways to reflect
where development is appropriate versus where it may
not be appropriate. Where development might occur

versus where preservation should be occurring.
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So it's not so much a document that reflects the
societal realities, if you will, of particular
communities. It's really more of a land-use tool to
determine what's appropriate in terms of development
aﬂd growth, as Qﬁposed to, you know, reflecting what
the various income levels of a town may be or the
density, if you will, of a community or what other
needs might:be —- social and cultural realities. 1It's
more about the land u§e and physical realities, as
opposed to the cultural and societal conditions of the
political realities on the ground. Through you, Mr.
.Speaker,

DEPUTY SPEAKER O"“€ONNOR:

Representative Hwang.
REP. HWANG (134th):

Throﬁgh you, Mr. Speaker, whén_you look at
development value, you're looking at three distinct
towns that have such distinctly different economic
values in land. -And, you know, for this
cross—acéeptance process you're looking to reach
agreement and reconciliation, but truly you are
looking at three towns that have different economic
land values assessment, different -- different focus

in regards to the conservation and development

6
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philosophies throudh each-zoning boards, as you can
see.

How do you work about reconciling all that? That
seems to be tOO'mﬁCﬁ”Of a barrier to cross? Through
you, Mr. Speaker. |
bEPUTY SPEAKER OfCQNNOR{

| Represeritative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY . (88th):

Well, ﬁhrough you, Mr. Speaker, we do it on a
state lEVel-already. ‘And basically we —— the state
plan of conservation and developménﬁ for the last few
decades hég been a document to guide our-landruse
development from the 10,000 level, if you will.

What oftentimes -- you know, to the extent that
there may be .differences of intensity of use and other
realities on the ground, the state plan, in theory, is
designed to try to reflect that and proposed what
mightlbe or what Shoqldﬁ't be. So, you know, and the
'crite;ia that are used are questions of, you know,
what are the soil types in the area? What are the
curfent'natural resourcés the area? What
infrastructure is already iniplace; the road system,
the sewer systems, the water system, if they exist at

all ‘in those particular areas. And based upon those
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criteria, those areas wind up becoming designated as
either a potential area for growth ér an area where
there Should be no growth.

So the prqblem,'though, has been over the decades
is that that decision is made by bureaucrats in
'Hartférd, which I'm not downplaying the, yoh know; the
wisdom of our state workers, but one of the complaints
is that it doesn't glways reflect what a lot of the
ﬁommunities are concerned about locally. And
sometimes there's a disconnect between the 10,000-foot
level, the way we've élways done it, and what's
actually happening on the ground.

.SQ I think, hopefully, what we'll have ‘through
this process is better input from thé‘local level so
that all of the variations that the gentleman is
referring to between and amohg those communities can
be reflected in the state plan and each individual
community can have its own say in how that state plan
addrésses those concerns. Through you, Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Hwang.

REP. HWANG (134th):

Thank you.

"Through you, thank you very much for those
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answers. It waslvery helpful. Section 224,
particularly as it relates to Fairfield and
Bridgeport, it relates to Long Island Sound. And
talks apout_reasonable considerations in regards to
combining services and reach maximum effect.

My question is an example of sewage treatment
systems in those two communities. Fairfield has a
syétem that is state-of-the-art, probably 15 to 20
years ahead in régards to its structure and its
functionality. Bridgeport has a very good system, but
its outreach and its extension out to the Sound is not
nearly as-arduous aé Fairfield's. How do you
reconcile when you say, reasonable cqnsideration?
They are difficult.- Through 'you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.
REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm not sure to what
document the gentleman is refefring in Ferms of their
. use of reasonable consideration. If he could just
tell me where he's pointing to on that.

DEPUTY SPEAKER-O'CONNbR:

Representative Hwang.

REP. HWANG . (134th):
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Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm looking at file
382, 224, for any municipality that is contiguous to
Long Island Sound, such plan shall be, A, consistent
with the municipal coast program requirements of
Section 22a-101. °
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Weli,-through you, Mr. Speaker, this is existing
statute. This'pérticular provision to which the
gentleman refers is existing law.

.So I can comment on what I think it refers to -
back ana tell you that it's not -- there's nothing
about this bill that's changing this particular
section of the law as it stands today. I think the
intent of this is, in the existing laws, is to reflect
those three elements under A, B and C that are
outlined in there. The municipal coastal program
requirements, the restoration protection of ecosystems
and habitats of Long Island Sound and the reduction of
hypoxia pathogens toxic contaminants.

I think the plan, what it's saying, is that the
state plan of C and D has to incorporate a concern for

those three elements in any plan that develops.
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Again, nothing in this bill takes that. This is

. existing law. Through you, Mr. Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representétive Hwang.
REP. HWANG (_;I34t'1_1')':-;

Through you, Mr. Speaker, so if we were to cross
accept each other and work together to reach
reasonable consideration, state statute would rule
first, if I thay, through you, Mr. Speaker. '

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

;Represenfative‘Sharkey.

REP. SHARKEY (88th).: ' -

I'm sorry, Mr. Speaker. Can the gentleman please =
repeaf the question.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Please restate the question, Representative

?Hwang.

REP. HWANG (134th):

If the cross-acceptance process and the smart
planning process was put into play, -would state
statute rule.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Sharkey.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):
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Yes. There's nothing about what the bill is
proposing -- the bill is talking about the methodology
by which we develop the state plan. So in terms of
the recommendations that OPM makes to us about how to
incorporate croéé aéceptance into the plan and the
Aevelopment.of-the plan, nothing -about that will
change this pértiCular=provision, for example, in
terms of how and Wha; the plan, itself, must reflect.
Through you,. Mr. Speéker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Representative Hwang.
REP. WOOD (141st):

Térough'you, sir. Thank you. =

- Thank you to the proponent. It was very helpful.
I apprgciate it. -

DEPUTY JS—PI__EAKER O'CONNOR?:.

Thank you, sir.

Will you remark further?

Representative Cook.

REP. COOK (65th):

Good afternoon,.Mr. Speéker, Let's try this

again.
DEPUTY -S_PEAK'ER O'CONNOR:

Good afternoon.
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REP. COOK (65th):

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk ﬁas an amendment, LCO
5511. T ask that he call if and I receive permission
to summarizé. LCO. number 5511.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Wili;the Clerk please call LCO number 5511, which

will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A."

THE CLERK:

LCO.number_5511, House'"A" offered by
Representatives Cook, Wiilis, éenators Witkos and
Roraback. |
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

The Representative seeks leave of the chamber to
summarize the.amendmeht.

Is there 6bjection to summarization? Is there
objection?

Héaring'hone, Representative Cook, you may
. proceed . \
REP. COOK (65th):

Thank you, Mr. Speékef.

Mr. Speaker, in 1735, Wolcottville, Connecticut
was foundea. In the 1800s, it then became Torrington.
In 1839, the town cemetery was under the Wolcottville

School Society and was recognized in statute in 1857.
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The Wolcottville Sociéty no longer exists. This
amendment dissolves the Wolcottville School Society
and transfers the cemete;y to Center Cemetery
Association of Torrington. T urge adoption.

DEPUTY SPERKER:O'CONNOR:

The question;before the Chamber is adoption of
House Amendment Schedule "A."

Will you remark further?

Representative‘Sharkey.

REP. SHARKEY (88th):

Mr. Speaker, I rise in support of ‘this amendment
and appreciate Representative Cook's diligence on this -
effort and I urge my colleagues to support it.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
- Will you remark further?
=Reﬁr'e_s-éntative Miner.
REP. MINER (66th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Just two questions, if I might, to the proponent
of the amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER .O'CONNOR:

Please proceed, sir.
REP. MINER (66th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
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Just lookiné, I guess, for consistency, is this
the kind of transition that might exist in any
document showing the normal transition in terms of
funds or the éorporation? Through you.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: |

Representafiye Cook.
REP. . COOK .(65th2:

Mr.TSpeakér;yI am unsure of that answer.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR: |

Representative Miner.

" REP. MINER (66th):

Thank you, .Mr. Speaker. That's: good eriough.

&

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Thank &ou, sir..
Will you remark further?
Representative Miller.
REP. MILLER (125nd): 
Thank you,:Mr.lSpeaker.
I have a question or two.
DERUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Please proceed, sir.
REP. MILLER (i22nd):
Thank you.

The policies that -- establishing a large-scale
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state-funded capital project, can you tell me --

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Sir, would you please speak to the amendment,
please.
REP. MILLER (122nd):
I want to speak 6q the bill. I'm sorry. T
apologize.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
No problem, sir.
Representative Sawyer.
REP. SAWYER (55th):
.Thank-you,er. Speaker.- .
A qﬁeéfion, through you, to the proponent of the
amendment . |
DEPUTY SPEAKER Q'CONNOR:
. Please procegd; madam.
REP. SAWYER (55th):
Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

In this particular situation, do you know if

‘there are any funds in any extra accounts that might

need to be transferred as well. Through you, Mr.
Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Representative Cook.
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REP. COOK (65th):

Through you, Mr. Speaker, not to my knowledge.
DEPUTY SPEAKéR.O'CONNOR:

Representative Sawyer.

REP. éAWYER (55th) :

Thank you} sir.

And just one final question. Do you -- in your
understanding, is the Cen;er Cemetery Association in
Torringtbn in good sEandipg? Through you, Mr.
Speaker.

DEPUTY SPEAKER'o'coﬁNOR:
Representative .Cook.
REP. COOK (65th) : e
| Through you, Mr. Speaker, yes it is.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:
Représentative Sawyer.
REP. SAWYER (55th):

I thank the gentleman for her answers to those
two questions and I would lend my endorsement to this
particular amendment.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR;.
Thank you, madam.
Will you remark further? Will you remark further

on the amendment before us.
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If not, let me try your minds.

All those in favor, please signify by saying,
aye.

REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.
SPEAKER DONOVAN:

All those opposed, nay.

The ayes have it. The amendment is_adopted.

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?
Will you remark further on the bill as amended?

If not, will staff and guests please come to the
well of the House. Will the members please take their
seats. The machine will be opened.

THE CLERK:
The House of.ReQresentatives is voting by roll
call. Members to the chamber. The House is voting by
roll call. Members to the chamber.
DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

Have all the members voted? Have all the members
voted? Will the members please check the board to
determine if_your vote is properly cast.

I1f all the members have voted, the machine will
' be locked and the Clerk will take a tally.

Will the Clerk announce the tally.

004353



rgd/mb/gbr

."HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

THE CLERK:

May 4,

- 109

2010

Senate Bill number 199 as amended by House "A."

Total numbér voting

Necessary for adoption

-l

"Those voting Yea
Those voting Nay
Those absent and not voting

DEPUTY SPEAKER QJCONNOR:

Ehe'bill'as amended passes.

A

'Will the Clerk, please,.call Calendar Number 475.

THE CLERK:

On page 36, Calendar 475, House Resolution.

148

75

148

Number il, RESGLUTION PROPOSING APPROVAL OF AN

ARBITRATION AWARD BETWEEN THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF

COMMUNITY TECHNICAL COLLEGES AND THE CONGRESS OF

CONNECTICUT CbMMUNITY COLLEGE CONCERNING

DISTANCE-LEARNING, favorable report of no committee.

DEPUTY SPEAKER O'CONNOR:

If we could please take our conversations outside

the Chamber, please.
Representativé Ryan.
REP. RYAN (139th):

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I move for acéeptance of the joint committee's

004354
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Secondly, there are a total of, by my count
six bills that are on the public hearing
agenda today, for which we have actually some
proposed substitute language that’s already
been drafted by LCO, and area available at the
Clerk’s desk this morning.

These are, five of those six bills related to
the recommendations of the MORE Commission
regarding Municipal Opportunities on Regional
BEfficiencies. Those recommendations were
finalized just last week well past our
deadline for raising bills, so we had some
place holders that we’ve held as a committee
to be able to utilize for those
recommendations that came out of the MORE
Commission.

So if possible, I realize that we posted those
items on the website for the MORE Commission
yesterday. Hopefully, you’ve been able to
obtain those, that proposed substitute
language and your comments can relate to that
proposed substitute language rather than what
may be in the bill book itself at this point.

If you don’t have that, or if that’s not part
of your testimony, obviously we do accept
testimony after the public hearing. So if
you’d like to supplement your comments today
with written testimony that directly responds
to that proposed substitute language, that
would be helpful.

The other bill in the same category is Item Sg
Number 5. I should enumerate. These are _@_Lﬂ_
items from the MORE Commission. They are

Items 3, Senate Bill 197, Item 6, Senate Bill

303, Items 8, House Bill 5255, Item 11, House
Bill 5336 and Item 12, House Bill 5337.
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keeping legal notices to be published in
newspapers. That would have a devastating
blow to that industry. Absolutely encourage
them to be posted on the web, but the
requirement should still be there. We don’t
want to lose that industry.

And with that, I’'ll keep my comments brief and
answer any questions that you have.

SENATOR COLEMAN: Not a question but a comment. On
line 2 of the substitute language for Bill
Number 5337, it’s actually lines 2 and 3, the
reference is to two or more local or regional
boards of education.

ERIC GEORGE: Correct. It doesn’t say
municipalities.

SENATOR COLEMAN: Okay.

ERIC GEORGE: So I would say, if you put in
municipalities right there, in addition to two
or more, you could say two or more
municipalities and/or regional boards of
education, you would catch it.

SENATOR COLEMAN: Any other questions for
Mr. George?

Seeing none, thanks for your patience and your
testimony.

ERIC GEORGE: No problem. Thank you.

SENATOR COLEMAN: Okay. Paul Filson. Brian
Anderson. Eric Annes.

ERIC ANNES: Good afternoon, Senator Coleman. My
name is Eric Annes. And thank you to the
members of the Planning and Development

000508
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Committee as well as Senator Coleman for
having me here today.

My name is Eric Annes. I'm the legal fellow
at the Connecticut Fund for the Environment.
I'm also testifying on behalf of Rivers
Alliance, Audubon Connecticut, Connecticut
League of Conservation Voters, Connecticut
Forest and Park Association, and 1,000 Friends
of Connecticut. We also note that the Working
Lands Alliance has submitted written
testimony.

Our organizations support, including the
concept of directing state resources toward
developments that promote the principles of
smart growth contained in Public Act 09-230 as
part of Raised Bill 199,

We also support a strong plan for conservation
development that gives meaning to the terms
both state plan and conservation of
development. The state has scarce limited
resources, be they monetary or natural. We
must invest and utilize those resources wisely
in ways that benefit all the state citizens
today and in the future.

We cannot continue to develop blindly and
haphazardly. Smart investment is critical to
Connecticut’s ability to adapt in today’s
economy .

State investment should be directed toward
developments, projects and acquisitions that
reinvigorate Connecticut’s economy and urban
centers, connect people to their workplaces,
and keep Connecticut a great place to live and
do business.
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To do this, each state agency should develop a
grading scale that incorporates the principles
of smart growth as defined in Section 1 of
Public Act 09-230 into a decision-making
criteria and requesting spending from the
State Bonding Commission.

Each agency would then prioritize projects
that are scored more consistent with the
principles of Smart growth over projects that
are scored as less consistent with the
principles of Smart growth.

Further, when state agencies submit requests
for financing for a specific project to the
Bonding Subcommittee of the Joint Standing
Committee of the General Assembly, the Office
of Policy and Management would determine the
extent to which the project is consistent with
principles of. smart growth.

I'l]l skip ahead because I'm running out of
time.

In general, the ranking scales developed by
the OPM and agencies would encourage project
-- give greater weight to projects that have
transportation projects that lower vehicle
miles traveled and reduced greenhouse gas
emissions, economic development investments,
and create net new green jobs, include rail as
a key supply chain component in our proximate
to rail and bus transit. Also, real estate
invest -- real estate development that clean
up brownfield and urban centers within a half
mile of a fixed route transit, within safe
walking distance to major regional drop
centers, and preserve natural resources and
farms. And would allocate fewer points of
projects that increase vehicle miles traveled
and impinge upon open space, natural resources
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' and farmland.

This Legislature, indeed this committee,
defined smart growth last year. Now the
committee should invest smartly and give life
to the term "smart growth". Our organizations
strongly urge the committee to include the
above principles on determining which projects
will receive state funding. We also support
legislation that creates a strong -- a strong
state plan of conservation and development
that results in smart development and wise use
of the state's natural resources.

Our organization is also opposed Senate Bill
198, as unnecessary. And I'd also like to add
that we -- we include our testimony on Bill
199 as part of conversations with
Representative Sharkey, it can be through the
plan of conversation and development or as
attached section to this bill. Yes.
Unfortunately Representative Sharkey has

. stepped out, but our -- our organizations
discussed this with him and he had language
that we proposed.

SENATOR COLEMAN: Thank you.
Are there any questions for Mr. Annes?

| Seeing none. Thank you for your patience,
sir. And thank you for your testimony.

Representative Green is next.
REP. GREEN: Good -afternoon, Chairman Coleman and
all the other members of the Planning and

Development Committee.

I am here to speak in opposition to Senate
Bill Number 197, AN ACT CONCERNING IN-SCHOOL

000511
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consequences that happen when our young people
are not educated.

SENATOR COLEMAN: I agree with that.

Are there any other questions for
Representative Green?

If not, thank you for your patience --
REP. GREEN: Thank you.
SENATOR COLEMAN: -- and your testimony.
REP. GREEN: Thank you.
SEﬁATOR COLEMAN: Martin Mador.

MARTIN MADOR: Good afternoon. Martin Mador, I'm
the legislative chair for the Connecticut
Sierra Club. I also participate in the Speak
is More Commission. I'm serving on both the
revenue streams and the regional entity
subcommittees.

I'm going talk very quickly about several
bills here, none of them nearly as
inflammatory as what you heard earlier today.
And I have to point out that these bills sort
of seem to be moving targets, so it's a little
hard to know what to speak to, but I'll do my
best to what we have before us.

303, calls for a lodging tax. This is one of Eﬁﬁﬁﬂt_ Ag&déEL_

the recommendations of the revenue streams

subcommittee. We fully endorse this. ~8ﬂqq- Hﬁ_ﬁZS
Distributing some of it regionally is a good 1“&53&55
idea. Anything we can do to encourage - =
regional cooperation in governance is good, so

we endorse this bill.
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144 and 159, call for sharing a small
proportion of the sales tax regionally among
municipalities if they have an agreement.

Once again, we strongly endorse the concept of
this. We like the bill. I would caution you,
though, I'm not sure the math here really
works out the way you intended to. To
illustrate, if you use the literal language of
both bills on a hundred dollar purchase
exactly a penny and a half would be
distributed regionally. And I'm not sure you
really mean to take that small amount of money
for this. So I would -- I would actually look
at the wording of the two bills which -- which
are identical. And see if this is -- if you
really mean to allocate that small amount of
money .

199, I can't really talk to because I'm not
sure exactly where the bill is now. So I'm
going to submit written comments later on
that.

I do have LCO 1991 and two comments I would
make is the -- the harmonization of the plans,
I think is a good idea. We had discussion in
previous years about whether you do this top
down or bottom up. We are very concerned
about doing it bottom up because we're going
to (inaudible) of natural resources, and I
think that could -- could work out very badly
for us.

The bill also calls for a three-year delay in
municipal plans of conservation. 5338 calls
for two years, now we're up to three years.
Every ten years is not so bad. This is a
little arbitrary. 1It's really every ten years
because we were born with ten figures and we
tend to think in base ten. If we were born
with six fingers on each hand, we'd be using a
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Working Lands Alliance

A Project of American Farmland Trust

Date: March 10, 2010

To: Planning & Development Committee

Testimony in Support of: Raised Bill No. 199 - AN ACT CONCERNING THE STATE
PLAN OF CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

Submitted by: Jiff Martin, Project Director, Working Lands Alliance

The following testimony is submitted on behalf of the Working Lands Alliance, a statewide
coalition of 200 businesses and non-profits as well as over 700 individuals committed to
increasing the state’s commitment to farmland preservation.

The Working Lands Alliance coalition supports including the concept of directing state
resources toward developments that promote the principles of smart growth contained in Publlc
Act 09-230 as an addition to RB _199.

Thirty years ago our-state leaders enacted landmark legislation with passage of Public Act 78-232.
" With its passage, this legislation laid the groundwork for what is today known as the Connecticut
Farmland Preservation Program. The main objective of the program is to secure a food and fiber
producing land resource base for the future of agriculture in Connecticut. Connecticut has 4,916
farms .and 406,000 acres of land in farms’.! The state goal is to protect 130,000 acres of farmland,
including cropland and supportive lands such as forest and wetlands. So far the state has
protected less than 37,000 acres on 265 farms.

With limited resources, the state’s investment strategy should prioritize smart investments that
reinvigorate our urban centers while preserving our state’s rural character. A Smart Growth
Ranking System that is applied uniformly across all agencies as well as special projects of the State
Bond Commission would help focus resources on smart growth priorities, including conservation.

For a state program such as the CT Farmland Preservation Program — which uses a rigorous
selection and review process to prioritize farms to expend lump sums of bonding periodically
allocated to the program — it would be reasonable for the agency to apply a Smart Growth
Ranking Score consistent with the principles of smart growth defined in Section 1 of PA 09-230 to
each farm project at the time of closing in order to illustrate for public review the high ranking of
these investments. The state’s purchase of development rights on farmland demands a certain
degree of privacy for the landowner during the 1-2 years of application process, negotiation,
appraisal, survey, and approval by the State Property Review Board, however WLA feels it would
be helpful if the public could examine over time the quality of these investments as they compare
to other investments by the state.

1 USDA 2007 Census of Agriculture
WLA Testimony - 3.10.10
Page 1 of 1
Working Lands Alliance is a project of American Farmland Trust
WokringLandsAlliance.org * 860-683-4230 = 775 Bloomficld Ave, Windsor, CT 06095
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Testimony of Connecticut Fund for the Environment, Rivers Alliance, Audubon
Connecticut, Connecticut League of Conservation Voters, Connecticut Forest & Park
Association, and 1000 Friends of Connecticut

Raised Bill 199 AN ACT CONCERNING THE STATE PLAN OF CONSERVATION AND
- DEVELOPMENT and OPPOSING RB 198 AN ACT REQUIRING A TWO-THIRDS VOTE
TO ENACT MUNICIPAL MANDATES

Eric Axines, Legal Fellow Connecticut Fund for the Environment
March 10, 2010

The above organizations support including the concept of directing state resources toward
developments that promote the principles of smart growth contained in Public Act 09-230 as part
of Raised Bill 199. CFE also supports a strong Plan of Conservation of Development that gives
meaning to both “State Plan” and “Conservation and Development.”

The State has scarce and limited resources, be they monetary or natural. We must invest and
utilize those resources wisely, in ways that benefit all the states citizens today and in the future.
We cannot continue to develop blindly and haphazardly. Smart investment is critical to
Connecticut’s ability to adapt in today’s economy.

State investment should be directed toward developments, projects, and acquisitions that
reinvigorate Connecticut’s economy and urban centers, connect people to their workplaces and
keep Connecticut a great place to live and do business.

To do this, each state agency would develop a grading scale that incorporates the principles of
smart growth as defined in Section 1 of Public Act 09-230 into its decision-making criteria in
requesting and spending state bond commission allocations. Each agency would then prioritize
projects that are scored as more consistent with the principles of smart growth, over projects that
are scored as less consistent with the principles of smart growth.

Further, when state agencies submit requests for financing for a specific project to the bonding

subcommittee of the joint standing committee of the General Assembly, the Office of Policy and
Management would determine the extent to which the project is consistent with the principles of
smart growth. | '

The Office of Policy and Management, like the agencies, should develop a Smart Growth
Ranking System which would be used to apply a smart growth ranking to the project. The Office
of Policy and Management would provide this smart growth ranking to the bonding
subcommittee of the joint standing committee of the General Assembly, which would consider
the smart growth ranking as comipared to smart growth rankings given to other projects
submitted by the same state agency in its determination of whether to grant the agency’s request
for bond funding for the project.

Connecticut Fund for the Environment and Save the Sound
142 Temple Street, 3rd Floor » New Haven. Connecticut 06510  (203) 787-0646
www.cfenv.org e www.savethesound.org
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_ ‘ In general the ranking scales developed by the agencies and the Cfﬁce of Policy and

Management would allocate more points to:

. transportatlon projects that lower vehlcle miles travelled and reduce greenhouse gas
emissions;

» economic development investments that create net new green jobs, include rail as a key
supply chain component, and are proximate to rail and bus transit;

o real estate developments that clean-up brownfields in urban centers, within Y2 mile of
fixed route transit, within safe walking dlstance to major regional job centers and
preserve natural resources and farms;

¢ and would allocate fewer points to projects that increase VMT and impinge on open
space, natural resources and farmland.

This legislature, indeed this committee, defined smart growth last year. Now the committee
should invest smartly and give life to the term smart growth. Our organizations strongly urge the
Committee to include the above principles in determining which projects receive state funding.
We also supports legislation that creates a strong State Plan of Conservation and Development
that result in smart development and wise use of the state’s natural resources.

Our organizations also oppose Senate Bill 198 as an unnecessary, unwise, and ineffective ==
restriction on the legislature’s ability to act. One need only look at California’s experience with

. super-majority requirements to understand how completely such measures can incapacitate a
state’s ability to act,
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WINDHAM REGION
COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS

Chaplin Columbia Coventry Hampton Lebanon Mansfield Scotland Willington Windham

Chairman Coleman
Chairman Sharkey

Members of the Planning & Development Committee
March 10, 2010

RE:  Support for the following bills:

S. B. No. 144 AN ACT CONCERNING ENHANCED REGIONALISM.
S.B. No 159 AN ACT CONCERNING INTERMUNICIPAL COOPERATION AND ENHANCED REGIONALISM.
7AN ACT CONCERNING IN-SCHOOL SUSPENSIONS.
S B No 198°’AN ACT REQUIRING A TWO-THIRDS VOTE TO ENACT NEW MUNICIPAL MANDATES.
5. B. No. 199 AN ACT CONCERNING THE STATE PLAN OF CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT.
mm AN ACT CONCERNING A MUNICIPAL HOTEL TAX.
. B. No. 5255 AN ACT CONCERNING MUNICIPAL MANDATE RELIEF.
. B. No. 5257°AN ACT CONCERNING THE TERMINATION OF NEW MUNICIPAL MANDATES. -
B No Jg_gl AN ACT AUTHORIZING MUNICIPALITIES TO JOIN IN STATE CONTRACTS FOR THE PURCHASE OF
VICES.
ﬂ ..No. 5336 AN ACT CONCERNING SHARED SERVICES.
_B. No. 5337 AN ACT AUTHORIZING TWO OR MORE MUNICIPALITIES TO PURSUE JOINT EMPLOYEE HEALTH
INSURANCE PLANS.
No. 5338 AN ACT CONCERNING LOCAL PLANS OF CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT.

~H.B
. E No. ! _0}__!_ AN ACT REDUCING COSTS TO MUNICIPALITIES.

It TW

glﬂ:ﬂ::ﬂ

:I:

l

'z‘

:l::l:

.' Dear Chairman Coleman and Chairman Sharkey, and members of the Planning and Development
Committee,

The Windham Region Council of Governments (WINCOG) is writing in support of the
above legislation regarding Mandates, Regionalism, Taxes, and the State Plan of Conservation
and Development.

Too often our municipalities are left with unfunded mandates, additional costs, and
increased staff time as a result of legislative action. The contained bills, if implemented, will
truly reduce town budgets, provide much needed revenue, enhance regionalism and, increase the
efficiency of local and state government (much needed in these difficult economic times).

Thank you for your consideration in moving these bills forward.

Sincerely,

A
- F
P et A (w_,.a.

Mark N. Paquette
Executive Director, WINCOG

\
|
‘ . WINCOG. 700 Main Stceet. Willimantic, CT 06226. Phone: (860) 456-2221. Fax: (860) 456-5659. E-mail: director@wincog.org
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Connecticut Chapter
645 Farmington Ave.
Hartford, Connecticut 06105
www.connecticut.sierraclub.org

Martin Mador, Legislative Chair

Planning and Development Committee
March 10, 2010

Testimony In Support of
SB 303 AAC A Municipal Hotel Tax.
SB144 AAC Enhanced Regionalism .
SB 159 AAC Intermmnicipal Cooperation and Enhanced Regionalism
~SB 199 AAC The State Plan of Conservation and Development
HB 5331 AAAmhonzmgMumclpalm.stommState Contracts for the Purchase of Services
_HB_5338 AAC Local Plans of Conservation and Development
_HB 5383 AAC Regional Economic Development

I am Martin Mador, 130H|ghlandAve Hamden, CT 06518. Iamthevolunteer
Legislative Chair. for the Sierra Club Connecticut Chapter. I participate in the Speakers MORE
Commission, serving on both the Revenue Streams and Economic Development and Regional
EnhthubcomnthoMaMastemowamnmnmlManagemﬁommeYahSchool
of Forestry and Environmental Studies.

This bill, one of the recommendations of the Revenue Streams Subcommittee, provides a
new source of revemue for the town through creation of a lodging tax. Sierra supports this
measure, as it will, to a small extent, decrease our reliance on property taxes. Sierra holds that
over-rehanceonpmpertytamdnvatownsm mkepoorandenvn'onmmallydamagmgland
use decisions.

144 and 159
ﬂaebﬂswmldsetasxdeasmﬂpo@nofﬂlesalumxmbeshredamngseveml
municipalities if derived from regional initiatives. Sierra strongly endorses this concept.
Regional revenue sharing will eventually help to reduce our extreme reliance on property taxes.
. However, the wording of these bills should be examined. To illustrate, assume a $100
purchase. The sales tax would be six percent, or $6.00. “One-quarter of one per cent of the
amount of the sales tax”, in the language of both bills, would be 0.25 *0 .01 * 6, or $0.015 (a
penny and a half). If the intent is actually one-quarter of one percent of the purchase amount, this
wouldbeozs‘o 01*100 = $0.25:

99 .
Wiritten testimony on this bill will be submitted Iater when the actual language of the bill
becomes available.

5331
Sierra supports this bill, whlchwouldmendtheconceptoftownsrecewmgbulk

purchasing rates by joining in state purchasing contracts for services.
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